
BHS April board report 

 

Attendance 

For the month of March our student attendance was 73.92 % overall. Below is a 
break down by grade level.  

9th Grade 70.7% Total 9th graders= 
173 

10th Grade 68.35% Total 10th 
graders= 
153 

11th Grade 75.80% Total 11th 
graders= 
141 

12th Grade 82.12% Total 12th 
graders= 
139 

 

Staff attendance for the month  

Certified: 92% 

Classified: 91% 

We have had 29 students with or 2 less absences in the month of April that were 
selected for a gift card. 15 parents/students have been referred to the courts. Our 
teachers continue to make parent contacts and our home school coordinator 
made 26 home visits.  

I have also been able to get into the classroom and do 96 walkthroughs, since the 
semester started.  

Discipline 

Below is our discipline data for the month. We are happy it is still low in 
comparison to previous years.  

    
Event Type 16-17 17-18 18-19 

    
Arson 0 0 0 
aggravated Assault 1 1 1 
Alcohol 0 0 4 



Attendance Violation 24 40 21 
Disorderly Conduct 12 5 11 
Drugs non alcohol, 
tobacco 0 6 1 
Fighting (Mutual) 2 2 4 
Insubordination 27 18 15 
Harassment non-sexual 2 1 1 
Theft 0 0 0 
School threat 0 0 1 
Threat Intimidation 0 4 1 
Obscene Behavior 0 0 0 
other offenses (forgery) 0 0 1 
Physical Altercation 0 4 0 
Tobacco 2 0 0 
Vandalism 1 0 0 

    
Total 71 81 61 
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April Discipline



We are very happy that we were able to test 89% of those students that we 
needed to progress monitor. Those students that made gains on their ISIP scores 
received a gift card. I am also very excited to say that 17% of the students 
progress monitored moved into Tier 1. We met the goal of our action plan in 1 
month. I am hoping the students continue their upward progress. I have asked 
teachers to inform students that if they maintain their Tier 1 status, increase a 
Tier or improve by 150 points they can go on an incentives trip on May 17th  

 

 
Gus Garces lead out PD twice this month. His students presented their work in 
Missoula at the Global Education Conference and their project Unreserved in 
Lewistown. The first presentation focused on Project Based Learning and the 
second on Close reads. Gus and students did a wonderful job. As part of our move 
towards wellness, Wilma Mad Plume, Ross DeRoche, Bobby Miller and Leo Bull 
Child presented on wellness. This was inspiring because we all need to work on 
our wellness. Brenda Johnston shared a Gallery walk lesson her students 
completed on a novel that she was having them study. It was so good. 

Our consultant Angelee was up and we met with each of the departments 
regarding our Better Learning book study in Google Classroom. Staff were able to 
share out what they learned. I am very excited about the progress of our staff 
and students.  

Happenings 

We had an eventful month. April ended with our National Honor Society 
Inductions. Thanks to Gus Garces, Melody Small, Quentin Miller and Myndi 
Gallagher-Horn for making sure the event was a success. 



 
On April 24th BHS hosted the Farm to School meeting. Thanks to Rick Hagberg 
and JoAnne Grandstaff for working with this group 

 

 
We had our ACT, ACT make-up and Pre-ACT. Most Juniors and Sophomores took 
the assessments. Thanks to Melanie Magee, Bill Huebsch, Cinnamon Crawford, 
Kathy Broere, Tammy Reagan-Hall, Glenda EagleFeathers and Joe Jessepe for 
making this happen. It was a lot of work.  
 
On April 25th, we had our Litreacy Night. Awesome job to Bobby Miller and Ross 
DeRoche for organizing this. They had many of the tribal health and safety 
programs present. We also had a recent graduate and Marine, Preston Racine 
presenting an obstacle run. It was tough.  
 
Our seniors had their portfolio presentations on April 27th. We have 59 seniors 
present to BPS staff and community members. It is always a rewarding 
experience to see what these young men and women have learned while at BHS.  
Thanks to the custodians for setting up the rooms, to Mr. Garces and Mr. Quentin 
Miller for helping with the Mock presentations, to Matthew Johnson for the 
judges' training and to our cooks, Josephine Wagner and Myndi Gallagher-Horn 
for the delicious meal.  

 



Thank you to our judges: 
 
Trayce Yellow Owl 
Brad Hall 
Melanie Magee 
Debra High 
Glen Castle 
Carla Whitegrass 
Tahnee Armstrong 
Rodney Gervais 
Louis Giebel 
Destini Ell 
Kathy Broere 
Ronnalea Gallagher- Horn 
Dennis Juneau 
Wendy Bremner 
Joann Grandstaff 
Joe Jessep 
Tammy Hall-Raegan 
 
Last but not least, Thank You to Cinnamon Crawford for taking the lead in 
organizing the event.  
 
 
Challenges 

We are continuing to monitor our single lunch period. (i.e. tardies) and tardies in 
general. Not including the tardies to advisory, we had a total of 5, 326 tadies for 
the 1st semester of school. From January 23rd to April 19th we had 4, 258. Getting 
students to class on time continues to be an issue.  

If you have any suggestions or ideas please don’t hesitate to contact myself, Mr. 
Heubsch or Mr. Parrent. We want to provide the best educational experience for 
our students.  

 

 

 


